

Special Committee on Financial Crimes, Tax Evasion and Tax Avoidance The Chair

D 315276 26.09.2018

Zoja Razmusa Deputy Governor of the Central Bank of Latvia Krišjāņa Valdemāra iela 2A, Centra rajons, Rīga, LV-1050 Latvia

Subject:

Visit of a delegation of the European Parliament Special Committee on

Financial Crimes, Tax Evasion and Tax Avoidance (TAX3) on 31

August 2018

Dear Ms Razmusa,

I am writing to warmly thank you and your team for the kind welcome you gave us last August 2018 during the mission of the European Parliament Special Committee on Financial Crimes, Tax Evasion and Tax Avoidance (TAX3) to Riga.

The delegation very much appreciated your presence and the subsequent discussion with you and your colleagues at the premises of the European Parliament. We thank you in particular for your interesting explanations regarding the reform of the Latvian financial sector as well as your views on the need to improve the role of the ECB in the fight against money laundering.

We look forward to continuing our dialogue with you and with your institution.

Yours sincerely,

Petr Ježek